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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 7, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Board of Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, June 7, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Jenny Dearwester, SIDC; Sheriff Travis Roush, Josh & Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society and Martin County Journal; Todd Woods, Community Planning Liaison, NSAC; Steve Sacksteder, Four Rivers-Red Door; Justin Dorsey, Beckie Guthrie, Ride Solutions; Crystal Venters, Division Director, Four Rivers Resource; Kurt Phegley, Duke Energy and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 24, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Jenny Dearwester, SIDC, submitted the Subrecipient agreement between SIDC and Martin County for Grant Administration, Program Delivery, Lead Based Paint and Environmental Review Services for the Housing Rehabilation Grant.  The state is now requiring the contracts be executed before the grants are approved.  Dearwester stated that the award announcement will be held on August 25.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Subrecipient Agreement between SIDC and Martin County.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  President George and Auditor Roush also signed the grant application.  
Steve Sacksteder, Four Rivers-Red Door, came before the Commissioners for his annual budget request.  He requested $5,000 to be placed in the Commissioners budget for Four Rivers.  Sacksteder also explained IC 12-29-1-1.  

Becky Guthrie, Ride Solutions, came before the Commissioner with her annual budget request.  She requested $1,500 be placed in the Commissioners budget for Ride Solutions.  
Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, came before the Commissioners to discuss Ordinance 2011-04, Dog and Cat Control Ordinance.  They requested that the ordinance be updated to include abuse and neglect.  The Commissioners advised them to draft an updated ordinance for Attorney Lett to review.  They also gave information to start the ground work to have an Animal Control Officer.  They submitted 2015 and 2016 dog/cat complaints received by the Sheriff’s Department.  A lengthy discussion transpired.  Attorney Lett and the Commissioners suggested reviewing ordinances in regards to an Animal Control Officer along with a job description at the next meeting.  
Todd Woods, Community Planning Liaison with NSAC, updated the Commissioners on the Solar Array project on 145 acres on the Crane base.  They are expecting approval from the Utility Regulatory Commission in mid-June.  Once approved there will be an increase in construction traffic on Highway 645 in Burns City and possibly an increase of hours of the Burns City gate from mid-July to December.  Kurt Phegley, Duke Energy, distributed a project highlight of the Crane Solar Facility project.  The Crane Solar Facility will be one of the largest solar facilities in the state.  It will feature 76,000 solar panels constructed on approximately 145 acres in the southeast portion of the Crane Naval Base.  The project should be in service by end of December.  This is a $41.3 million dollar project.   
Sheriff Travis Roush reported there are currently 57 inmates in the Security Center, 2 are DOC.  Sheriff Roush thanked the Commissioners for working so quickly in getting the updated radio equipment installed.  It has improved communication tremendously.  The next Radio Committee meeting is set for June 15, 2016 at 6pm at the Civil Defense Building.  The Commissioners will be attending the monthly Solid Waste meeting on the same night and will be unable to attend.  Sheriff Roush will keep them updated.  
Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted his two-week work schedule.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on the 50/50 INDOT grant application process.  He and Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn attended the pre-construction meeting for Bridge #11 in Mitcheltree Township.  There was a discussion on a wick drain and change orders that were discussed at the meeting.  Attorney Lett will review the contract and report back to the Commissioners.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on different active projects.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Highway Department receive ½ day off on Thursday, June 30 and ½ day on day before Thanksgiving to make-up for the day off the other County employees receive on Friday, July 1st.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  President George invited Justin Dorsey to the table to discuss Davis Lane.  Attorney Lett, as instructed, sent out letters to all adjacent property owners and received no correspondence in return.  Davis once again advised the Commissioners with their permission he would restore the historical access to Davis Lane at his expense and to the county specifications.  Once the county approves the road improvements, the county would then maintain Davis Lane.  Since no adjacent property owners were in opposition, Commissioner Gregory made a motion to allow Justin Dorsey to restore the historical access of Davis Lane at his expense and to county specifications, once approved the County would maintain.  President George made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
County Attorney Lett submitted the Internal Control Policy Ordinance for approval.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Internal Control Policy Ordinance 2016-07.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush gave an update on the Bicentennial Events.  

Auditor Roush also advised that the State Board of Accounts Auditor’s arrived today to audit for 2014-2015.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 21, 2016 at 5:30pm.    
________________________________


Paul R. George
_________________________________  

Dan J. Gregory






_______________________________


Kevin R. Boyd




ATTEST:  ____________________________________

    January L. Roush, Martin County Auditor

Martin


County








